
HERTFORDSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL 
 

THE HERTFORDSHIRE (TEMPORARY CLOSING OF A5183 WATLING STREET, PARK 
STREET/A5183 PARK STREET, ST ALBANS DURING THE 'REMEMBRANCE DAY PARADE 

AND COMMEMORATION AT ST STEPHEN WAR MEMORIAL') ORDER 2024 
 

NOTICE is given that Hertfordshire County Council intends to make an Order under Section 16(A) 
of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, to prohibit all vehicular traffic from using that length of 
A5183 Watling Street, Park Street/A5183 Park Street, St Albans from its junction with Hawfield 
Gardens south eastwards to its junction with Park Street Lane, a distance of approximately 325 
metres. 
 
An alternative route will be via A5183 Watling Street, A405 North Orbital Road, Tippendell Lane and 
Park Street Lane. 

 
The section of road will be closed between the hours of 2.15pm and 3.45pm on Sunday 10 
November 2024, when signs are in place.  
 
The purpose of the Order is to ensure public safety and prevent accidents for the duration of the 
'Remembrance Day Parade and Commemoration at St Stephen War Memorial'. 
 
A copy of the proposed Order may be inspected free of charge at County Hall, Hertford between the 
hours of 9.00am and 5.00pm (excluding weekends, bank and public holidays). 
 
If you have any queries about the temporary road closure please contact the Organiser Sue Hake 
tel. 01923 681 443 or Tom Cole tel. 0300 123 4047 at Hertfordshire County Council. 
 
 
County Hall  Mark Doran 
Hertford  Executive Director 
Herts SG13 8DE  Growth & Environment 

 
 


